
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 

PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

April 8, 2022 
 
 

ALTSA:  AFH #2022-016 
ALTSA:  ALF #2022-014 

ALTSA:  CCRSS #2022-011 
EMERGENCY RULES REGARDING NURSE DELEGATION 

 
Dear Administrator, Provider, or Superintendent:  
 
On March 14, 2022, the Department of Health filed emergency rules (WSR 22-07-046) waiving 
the requirement for nurse delegators to verify completion of basic caregiver training before 
providing delegation. The emergency rules amend WACs 246-840-930 and 246-841-405. The 
rules went into effect Marcy 14, 2022. The goal of these emergency rules is to allow more long-
term care workers to provide nurse delegated care. 
    
If you have any questions, please contact the Nurse Delegation Program at 
NurseDelegation@dshs.wa.gov.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Mike Anbesse, Director 
Residential Care Services 

 
DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 

 

 

https://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/law/wsrpdf/2022/07/22-07-046.pdf
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=246-840-930
https://app.leg.wa.gov/WAC/default.aspx?cite=246-841-405
mailto:NurseDelegation@dshs.wa.gov

